
 

 

 
 
 

 
June 16, 2015 
 
 
 
Mr. Wardell Brantley 
Myrtle Beach Black Chamber  
2102 Cromley Circle 
Myrtle Beach, SC 29577 
 
Dear Mr. Brantley, 
 
Thank you and your board for taking the time to meet with the Myrtle Beach Area Chamber of 
Commerce board of directors today. We would like to offer the following opportunities of possible 
future collaboration between the Myrtle Beach Area Chamber of Commerce and the Myrtle Beach 
Black Chamber: 
 

 Attend the S.C. Chamber of Commerce Grand Strand Grassroots Meeting coordinated by all 
area Chambers of Commerce 

 

 MBBC Membership Chair attend a MBACC Membership Committee meeting to give a brief 
overview of your membership programs and services 
 

 Invitation for all MBBC members to attend an upcoming Business After Hours event at no cost. 
This could also be a joint Business After Hours event. 
 

 Attend the regular scheduled meeting of the area chambers of commerce. 
 

With regard to the SC Media Arts Academy presentation, we may need additional information on this 
proposal.  As you understand, we take our role as steward of public funds seriously and as such pursue 
a very rigorous review of all marketing investments. 
 
We look forward to hearing your board’s thoughts on any/all these potential opportunities. If you 
would like to discuss these at any time, please feel free to contact our President & CEO; Brad Dean at 
your convenience. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jim Creel, Jr. 
Chairman 


